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District 14 D- Details 
A Message from District Governor Carl Spellman 

  
 Dear Lions in District 14-D,  

 

Your club officers will be entering the last three months of this 
year’s term.  All  Clubs should  hold a nominations meeting and 
vote on the new officers in April .   The club secretary should enter 
the new 2023-2024 officers in MyLCI prior to May 15, 2023. 

 

We are entering the fourth quarter of this Lions year and there are 
exciting events in the next few months.  I ask all Lions to show 
support for these events in the District.   

 

Presidents Honor Night is April 14, 6:00 PM at Yoder’s Restaurant in New Holland.   Our keynote 
speaker is International Director  Lee Vrieze from Wisconsin, and he is accompanied by his wife 
Lion Mary.  ID Lee held multiple positions in his Lions Club and District and has received im-
portant Lions awards.  At this event, we honor all Club presidents, and we ask the clubs to show 
their appreciation for all club presidents.   Presidents led the clubs to achieve their goals in Lead-
ership, Membership, and Service.   We also honor the seven Leo club presidents, and I ask the 
sponsoring Lions club to invite the Leos club presidents.   

 

Our District convention  is April 15, 9 AM to 2:30 PM at the  Lancaster County Career & Technical 
Center, 432 Old Market Street, Mount Joy.  ID Lee and Lion Mary are our guests and Lee is the 
keynote speaker.   At the convention,  Lions will vote for next year’s District Governor Michael 
Schaeffer, 1st VDG Deb Keeports, and 2nd VDG Steve Lowe.   The convention includes seminars 
by VisionCorp and Beacon Lodge and we can learn about their important services and how your 
club can partner with them.  PDG Leonard Smith will lead the necrology service to remember Li-
ons who passed in 2022.   

 

The Lancaster Lions Club is celebrating its 100th Anniversary Charter Night Gala, May 17, 2023 
at the Eden Resorts, Lancaster.  International President Brian Sheehan is scheduled to attend 
the 100th anniversary and I ask all District Lions to support this event and express thanks for IP 
Brian for making time in his busy worldwide schedule. 

We Serve! 

District Governor Carl Spellman   
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      District Governors club  visits – April 2023 

 

 

Club 2022-23 visit Time 

Bareville Leola 
 Leacock Monday, April 10, 2023 6: 15 PM 

New Holland Tuesday, April 11, 2023 6: 00 PM 
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Message from the 1st Vice District Governor, Mike Schaeffer  

     

    Greetings Lions and Leos! 

 I want to thank Region 1 Zone Chairs Pat Benson and 
Keith Kauffman for inviting me to speak at their joint meeting 
Thursday, March 30th.  The meeting was open to all members of 
the district and was focused on membership.  Topics included; 
motivation, retention, and recruitment.  Approximately 35 lions 
attended and actively participated in discussing solutions to our 
growing problems. 

 A large majority of the meeting was spent discussing what 
motivates people and how to help them reach their highest po-
tential.  Fun, passion, growth opportunities, recognition, and be-
ing part of a team were key components to this.  To find these 
motivations we must invest the time to talk to our members and 
listen to what they have to offer.  Find what drives them and give 
them the tools to pursue their passions.   

 Often, we are so focused on conducting business at our 
meetings that we forget to have FUN!  People’s lives are very 
busy and the challenge is to provide a venue where it is enjoyable to come to.  5-minute ice-
breakers at the beginning of meetings are excellent opportunities to learn about members.  High-
light a member each month to talk about their hobbies or other interests.  Break up the cliques at 
meetings and sit with someone different.  Above all else, if I haven’t mentioned it, HAVE FUN! 

 Lack of new member orientation was cited as being one of the largest obstacles in retain-
ing members.  Clubs must provide orientation opportunities and mentorship in order to educate 
and invest in our newest members.  This will provide the greatest growth opportunities and make 
them truly feel like part of the club.  I am excited to announce that the district will be presenting a 
new member orientation program on Thursday, May 11th from 6:30-8:30PM.  ALL lions are en-
couraged to attend.  More information to follow, including location. 

 Scan the QR Code for our district website: www.lionsdistrict14d.org.  
This is by far one of the most easily navigable websites for information and re-
sources.  Membership materials are being updated in the resources section in 
the coming weeks so check back often for new information.   
 Hope to see everyone at President’s Honor night April 14th and the con-
vention the following day. 

Yours in service, 

FVDG Mike Schaeffer 
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Message from the 2nd Vice District Governor,  Deb Keeports 

   

Hello Lions and Leos! 

We’re entering the final quarter for the 2022-2023 
Lions year. How is your club doing with the goals 
you set for your club? How many more service pro-
jects can your club complete?  

 

The District had a great turnout for the Melvin 
Jones Breakfast held at Yoder’s on March 11th. The 
guest speaker was Council Chair, David León. He 
spoke about how Lions and Comic Superheroes 
have a lot in common. It was a very interesting 
presentation and one that most of us could relate to 
having grown up on comics. Thank you to those Li-
ons who came out to support this annual event.  

 

Thanks to Chester Stoltzfoos for chairing the District Bowling Tournament! I un-
derstand it was a great event. I’m sorry I was unable to attend the District Bowling 
Tournament this year. Our club was having a Membership Drive that day.  Our 
club decided to try Trivia Night at Wacker’s Roadhouse to recruit members. There 
is additional information and photos regarding this event in this month’s newslet-
ter.  

 

Congratulations to Devin Anderson, Meghan Clair, Charles Holsey, and Steve 
Lowe for attending the Regional Lions Leadership Institute this year. We are al-
ways looking for new leaders and new voices for the District! I look forward to 
meeting and working with each of you. 

 

Don’t forget Presidents’ Honor Night, Basket Raffle and your District Convention 
this month! I can’t wait to see everyone. 

 

Keep serving!  

 

Second Vice District Governor, Deb Keeports 
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 IN MEMORIAM 

   Eugene Brossman  Akron Lions Club 

   Marilyn Hapke  Millersville Lioness Lions Club 

NEW MEMBERS 

New Member               Club         Sponsor   

 Alexander LeCompte East Cocalico Lions Club    Marie Sipler 

Josephine Sipler  East Cocalico Lions Club    Marie Sipler 

Tracy Lintner   East Cocalico Lions Club    Abby Leach 

Jonathan Byler  East Petersburg/Landisville Lion Club  Dave Husser 

Loice Byler   East Petersburg/Landisville Lions Club  Dave Husser 

Charles Bibleheimer Elizabethtown Lions Club    Gregory Hitz 

Derrick Burch  Lancaster Historic Lions Club   Devin Anderson 

Jessi Sensenig  Manheim Lions Club    Frank Shaub 

Scott Sensenig  Manheim Lions Club    Frank Shaub 

Martha Hess   Mountville Lions Club    Shirley St.Clair 

Devin Gill   South Lebanon Lions Club        Matthew Weidman 

FROM YOUR NEWSLETTER EDITOR:  PLEASE FORWARD YOUR ARTICLES BY    
APRIL 25 FOR MAY NEWSLETTER. LET OTHER CLUBS KNOW WHAT YOUR 
CLUB IS UP TOO!  SHARE YOUR PHOTOS!  E-MAIL TO ME AT :  

anitagordonpalmer@gmail.com   Thank you! Lion Anita Gordon-Palmer                                       
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"It's easy to stay safe online." 

 
Sometimes it’s scary to be online. You don’t know who is out there, tracking you and trying to 
steal your identity. Following are Social Media Safety Tips to help you protect yourself from 
identity theft. 
 

Social Media Safety Tips 
  
To help you maintain a certain level of privacy on social media sites, here are some tips: 

· Please read Terms and Conditions carefully. It is a bit difficult and time-consuming task, 
but at least have a look. 

· Go through privacy settings in your account. Don’t rely on default settings. 
· Stop clicking on useless posts like “Check your death day”, “Find which celebrity do you 

look like” and so on. 
· Install a good antivirus software in your computer and phone. 
· Turn off your location. Some sites even keep track of your activities in the offline world, 

but turning off location will at least do the least possible loss. 
· Do not forget to set up Security Answers. 
· Never leave your account logged in. You are in a way inviting cyber criminals to hack 

your account or act as an impostor. 
· Always check and analyze your post before posting. Try not to put too much revealing 

photos online. 
· Always try to create a strong password for a site and try to change it in regular intervals of 

time. Never ever set same passwords for multiple sites. 
 
 
PDG Bruce Carpenter  
District 14-D Information/Technology Chairperson 

 

Men's high game Sam Long 256 

Bowling we had 10 teams 

High series Chester Stoltzfoos 702 

Women's high game Wendy Perkowski 145 

High series  the same  578 

Leo high game Tori 130 

                                                 Series  same  568 

                                                       Thank U all  Lion Chet 
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DISTRICT 14-D CONVENTION 
Lancaster County Career & Technical Center 

432 Old Market Street, Mount Joy, PA (new location) 
April 15, 2023 

REGISTRATION FORM (Each Lion, Leo, or Guest must have a separate registration form) 
 
__________________________________________Check One______Lion__________Leo______ Guest 
                 Club Name 
 
        Last Name      First Name     Telephone # 
 
 
 Street Address       City   State   Zip 
 

ACTIVITY    LOCATION   TIME  COST  
 
Pre-Registration           $10.00 
Registration Day of Event  Lobby     8:30-11:15  $15.00 
Certification         8:30-11:30 
Opening Ceremony   Auditorium    9:00 
 District Governor Report 
Nominating Chair    Auditorium    9:30-9:50 
 Speech Rules 
 Candidate Presentations 
20-minute Break        9:50-10:10 
REMINDER- CERTIFICATION CLOSES AT 11:30 
Keynote Speaker- ID Lee Vrieze      10:10-10:40 
Seminars and Training       10:40-12:00 
 Vision Corp Presentation 
 Beacon Lodge Presentation 
Voting          12:00-12:45 
Lunch     Cafeteria    12:00-1:00 
(Individually wrapped sandwiches, chips, dessert)   
Basket Drawing        12:45-1:00 
Necrology Service        1:00-1:30 
Reports: Certification, Registration and Voting    1:30-1:45 
Comments from 1st Vice DGE, 2nd Vice DGE and DGE   1:45-2:00 
Theme Basket Winners       2:00-2:15 
Final comments from District Governor Carl Spellman   2:15-2:30 
Close of Convention        2:30 

 
 

Make Check Payable to District 14-D and Send with Registration Form to: 
Lion Tim Markovits, 816 Musser Rd, Mount Joy, PA 17552  PH: 717-844-3020 

Pre-Registration checks and forms must be received by April 8, 2023   
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DISTRICT CONVENTION NEWS 
 

SUBJECT:  District 14-D Convention – April 15, 2023 
 

Your District Convention committee and District Governor are requesting each 
Club to PROMOTE the District Convention and ask your Lions to participate and 
attend the convention.  We are looking forward to a great convention this year.   
 
EACH CLUB can participate and accomplish this by: 

1. Donating a Theme Basket 
2. Donating $30.00 to assist us with costs 

 
PARTICIPANTS attending the District Convention have a Pre-Registration cost of 
$10 which assists in the cost of their breakfast and lunch. 
 
WE LOOK FORWARD TO YOUR COMMITMENT WITH A FINANCIAL DONATION, 
THEME BASKET, AND A HUGE TURNOUT OF YOUR DELEGATES. 
 
Yours in Lionism 
Lion Tim Markovits and Lion Lori Eshleman 
District Convention Co-Chairs 
 
 

FINANCIAL DONATION 
 

Club Name_________________________________________________________ 
 
Club President or Secretary Name_______________________________________ 
 
Requested Donation $30.00    
 
Make check payable to: DISTRICT 14-D 
 
Mail check to: PDG Lion Deb Burkholder 
   25 James Drive,  Denver, PA  17517 
   H: 717-484-4892  or C: 717-816-4999 

 
THANK YOU- Donation appreciated by 4/1/2023 or sooner 
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Theme Basket Donation for District 14-D Convention 
April 15, 2023 

 
Lions and Leos 

 
The 2023 District 14-D Convention is rapidly approaching.  The date of the convention is April 15, 2023, and will be held at the 
Lancaster County Career and Technology Center, 432 Old Market Street, Mount Joy, PA 17552 
 
As always, there is a cost to the district to sponsor an event such as this.  To help offset this cost, we again are asking all the clubs in 
District 14-D to put together a “Theme” basket and donate it to the convention. 
 
For those clubs who might not be familiar with this fundraiser, this is how it works:  An assortment of items with a common 
“Theme” are placed in a basket and covered with clear wrapping. Strips of tickets are then sold to everyone attending President’s 
Honor Night and the District Convention.  They place their tickets in containers that are in front of each basket.  A ticket is then 
pulled the day of the Convention from each container and whoever has the winning ticket gets to take that “Theme” basket home. 
 
Some common “Themes” of previous baskets were Gardening, Lottery Tickets, Food, Golf, Money, and even a Chocolate or Bologna 
themed or plants with money growing out of them.  These items do not necessarily have to be placed in a basket and may consist 
of one larger item only such as a small grill, crock pot, small television etc.  You can even put a $50 bill in a frame as an item for the 
fundraiser. Baskets that are filled with items that are produced locally are always a big hit.  Each basket should be worth around 
$50.00.  ALCOHOL IN BASKETS IS STRICTLY PROHIBITED but you can put in a gift card for alcohol. 
 
We encourage all clubs in the district to donate a “Theme” basket” for this event.  If you want some ideas or need help with putting 
together a “Theme” basket, please contact Lion Lori Eshleman. Please complete the form below and mail it or email it to confirm 
your basket donation.  If you have any questions, please contact Lion Lori Eshleman 717-350-5536 or theeshlemans@aol.com. 
 
We ask all clubs to bring their “Theme” basket to President’s Honor Night, which will be held on April 14, 2023, the night before the 
convention, at Yoder’s Banquet Hall in New Holland.  This way we can raise more money for the convention by allowing everyone 
that attends President’s Honor Night a chance to purchase tickets to win a basket.  If you cannot bring the basket to President’s 
Honor Night, please make arrangements for someone to bring it for your club to the dinner. 
 
Thank you in advance for donating a “Theme Basket” for the Convention.  We look forward to seeing you and members of your 
Club at President’s Honor Night and the District Convention. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Theme Basket Donation 
 

Club Name:____________________________________________________________ 
 
Club President or Secretary Name:_________________________________________ 
 
Email:________________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone Number:________________________________________________________ 
 

Our club will support the District Convention by donating a “Theme Basket” 
 

Please email this form by April 1, 2023 to:  theeshlemans@aol.com  
 

Or Mail to: 
Lion Lori Eshleman 

120 Steinman Farm Rd 
Pequea PA 17565 
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Dear Lions and Leos,  

This is the time of the year that we ask for your support of the “Beacon Lodge 500 Club”. This 
is an opportunity for each Lion and Leo to contribute to help with repairs and maintenance of 
the Beacon Lodge Camp.  

The “500 Club” is based on $ 5.00 per year, per member.  Since it began in 1992 as the 365 
Club, this fundraiser has totaled more than $1,031,724.46. The Lions and Leos in Pennsylvania 
continue to embrace the Lions’ Motto, “We Serve.” We encourage all Lion and Leo Clubs in 
this district to consider 100% participation in this great project.  

We ask that you:  

1. Make checks payable to Beacon Lodge 500 Club.  

2. Send a copy of your membership roster (optional) 

3. Mail checks and roster to: 

                                                                 PDG Bill Grager   
                                  175 Old Post Lane 
                                  Strasburg, PA 17579 
 
Enclosed you will find a copy of the 2023 Beacon Lodge Wish List.  

Once again, we thank the Lions and Leos of District 14 D for your continued support of PA 
Lions Beacon Lodge Camp: helping to make it one of the Best Special Needs Camps in America.  

Yours in Lionism,  

District 14 D Board Members  

PDG Lion Bill Grager                              Phone 717-615-1974  

Lion Lori Eshleman                                Phone 717-350-5536 

PA LIONS BEACON LODGE CAMP 

“500 CLUB” 
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2023 SUMMER CAMP REGISTRATION 2023 SUMMER CAMP REGISTRATION IS OPEN… 



PAGE 19                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS APRIL 2023 

 



PAGE 20                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS APRIL 2023 

 



PAGE 21                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS APRIL 2023 

 



PAGE 22                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS APRIL 2023 

 



PAGE 23                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS APRIL 2023 

 



PAGE 24                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS APRIL 2023 

 



PAGE 25                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS APRIL 2023 

 



PAGE 26                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS APRIL 2023 

 



PAGE 27                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS APRIL 2023 

 

 

NEW HOLLAND 
LIONS CLUB  

EASTER EGG HUNT 
 

Saturday April 8, 2023 
10 am Sharp! 

At The New Holland 
Community Park 

400 East Jackson Street 
 

AGES 11 AND UNDER ARE 
WELCOME! 

 

OVER 4,000 EGGS STUFFED 
WITH CANDY AND MONEY!! 
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CHRISTIANA LIONS CHICKEN BARBEQUE 

BY RANDY YODER 

 

WHEN:  APRIL 15TH   

FROM 10 TO 2 

 

WHERE: LIONS CLUB COMMUNITY BUILDING 

325 N BRIDGE ST CHRISTIANA 

 
 

COST: $6 FOR A 
THIGH AND LEG, 

CHIPS AND DRINK 
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Lancaster Lions 100th Anniversary 
Celebration 

 

This amazing event is 
 

Wednesday, May 17, 2023 
at the 

 

Eden Resort in the Courtyard,  222 Eden Road, Lancaster, PA  17601 
 

Doors will open at 5:00pm.  Cash Bar available 
Program begins promptly at 6:00PM 

 

We are honored that our scheduled keynote speaker is 
 

International President Lion Brian Sheehan 
 
 

Banquet tickets are $50.00 per person for this gala event.   
Up to 10 persons can be seated per table.   Reserve some or all of a table. 

 

Please complete the reservation form below and return with payment as soon as possible.  
Because we expect a sell-out event, tickets will be available on a first come first serve basis.   

 

“Together We Can” 
******************************************************************* 

RESERVATIONS 
 

______  reservations @ $50 per person = $____________ 
 

If you require a vegetarian meal, place a “V” next to the person’s name  

Make checks payable to LANCASTER LIONS CLUB. 
 

Mail this form and payment to:    Lion William Crabtree 
                                310 Eckman Road 

                                           Lancaster, PA  17603  
 

Name(s): ____________________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone: ___________________  Email: _______________________________ 
 

_____ Seat me/us with other Lions            I/We request  ____ vegetarian meal(s) 
 
_____ I/We wish to be seated with my club, the _______________________ Lions Club 

USE OTHER SIDE IF MORE ROOM FOR NAMES IS NEEDED 
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Intercourse Lions Club 
You’re Invited to Celebrate with Us! 

 
 

Thursday June 8th 2023 

 
6 pm Lions Fellowship 

6:30 pm dinner 

Gordonville Community Bible Church 

234 Old Leacock Rd 

Gordonville, PA  17529 

$30 per person 

 

RSVP by May 31, 2023 

To Lion Dawn Crossan 

717-768-5586 

Checks payable to Intercourse Lions Club 

Mailed to 28 Hertzog Dr, Leola, PA  17540 
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 “Your 2nd VDG is going Over the Edge again this year 
for VisionCorps. 
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PA Lions Bus Trip 
International Convention in Boston 

July 6-11, 2023 
 

Leaving from PA Lions State Office, 949 East Park Drive, Harrisburg, PA 17111 
Thursday July 6, 2023 at 7 a.m. Sharp! 

 
Arrive in Boston on Thursday, July 6, 2023 

Depart Boston for Home on Tuesday July 11, 2023 
 

Drop off and Pick up at both PA Delegation Hotels 
Transportation by Bailey Coach 

 
Only 55 Seats Available – First Come First Served 

$200/person 
 

Name___________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address_________________________________________________________________ 
 
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Cell Phone_______________________________________________________________ 
 
Email Address____________________________________________________________ 
 
 
I need _______ seats X $200/seat = __________________________________________ 
 
 
A Check made out to PA Lions must accompany reservation form to secure a seat on the bus. 
 
Reservations Due in the State Office by Friday June 23, 2023. 
 
For questions or more information contact Acting State Administrator PDG Deb Burkholder 
at 717-816-4999 or email administrator@palions.org 



PAGE 38                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS APRIL 2023 

 



PAGE 39                                 DISTRICT 14 -  DETAILS APRIL 2023 

 

The annual Melvin Jones Breakfast was held at Yoder’s on March 11th. The guest speaker was Council Chair, 
David Leon. A donation was made to LCIF on behalf of Council Chair Leon. His wife, DG Lisa Leon was pre-
sented with a hospitality gift.  
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Members of the Willow Street Lions Club participated in a Membership Drive at Wacker’s Roadhouse Trivia 
Night during the month of March; every Wednesday evening and one Sunday afternoon. In addition to hoping to 
attract some new members, club members have had fun sharing some of that “useless” information they have 
been accumulating over the years. It’s also been a great bonding experience for the club members! 
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On March 30th, a District wide Zone Meeting was held. 1st VDG Mike Schaeffer spoke to the group on Mem-
bership. It is was an informative and interactive presentation. Lots of good ideas and handouts for club mem-
bers to take back to their club. Our current DG, Carl was in attendance as well as PDGs Bruce Carpenter and 
Walter Lesher were also in attendance. Thanks 1st VDG Mike! 


